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August 9, 2017 
 
Debra L. Hale 
Executive Director 
Transportation Agency for Monterey County 
55B Plaza Circle 
Salinas, CA 93901 
Via email Debbie@tamcmonterey.org 
 
 
Subject: RSTP & TDA 2% Grant Funds Allocation to the City of Seaside  

 

Dear M. Hale; 
 

The City of Seaside (the City) received Competitive Regional Surface Transportation Program 
(RSTP) and TDA 2% grant funds for the design and construction of the West Broadway Urban Village 
Infrastructure Improvements.  The design of the project is complete and is now under construction.  
Monterey Peninsula Engineering (MPE) was awarded the construction contract on March 2, 2017 and the 
notice to proceed was issued on for April 24, 2017.  The contract provides for 220 working days for 
completion in March 2018.  MNS Engineers (MNS) was retained to perform construction management 
services for the City overseeing the contractor’s daily operations and management of the project.  MPE has 
installed the stormwater infiltration chambers and conducted demolition operations on the south side of West 
Broadway.  MPE is currently installing conduits, irrigation lines, catch basins and storm drain piping. 

I am therefore requesting that all remaining Competitive RSTP and TDA 2% grant funds awarded to 
the City for this project be extended to the end of June 2019.  This would allow these funds to be used to 
complete construction and reimburse the contractor the retainer after the 365-day plant establishment period 
is completed.  I look forward to working with TAMC staff to ensure that the RSTP funds are applied to 
projects consistent with the RSTP funding guidelines.  Please contact me at RRiedl@ci.seasid.ca.us or 831-
899-6884 to discuss any questions or concerns. 

 
Sincerely, 
City of Seaside 
 
 
 
Rick Riedl, PE 
Public Works Services Manager / City Engineer 

 
Copy Michael Zeller, Principal Planner, TAMC 

Craig Malin, City Manager 
Travis Foster, Assistant Finance Director 
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